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COMMITTEE REPORT

 

Committee name: Collections

 

Date submitted: May 11, 04

 

Last meeting date: Friday May 7, 04

 

Attendees: Anita Wolfenden and Colleen Black

 

Summary of discussion(s): We met with Dr Tim Riggs at the Ackland Art Museum.  He is an authority on works on paper. We showed him 5 framed pieces that we thought to be our most valuable. His opinion is as follows:

1. The Calder color Lithograph is a genuine Caldor.  The one we have was likely published in a periodical in Paris.  There was a signed edition and an unsigned edition, and both were original lithographs.  The gallery that carried these prints (Ferdinand Groton from Baltimore) drove around the country to universities selling these prints for very cheap a long time ago.  It is likely quite valuable now and can be looked up in the catalogue in the UNC art library.

2. The Dali print may not be a wood cut as indicated on the certificate of authenticity.  He thought that it was more likely a dry point, or the result of some type of photographic process combined with printmaking. The paper may have been signed before the print was actually made by Dali. The gallery that authenticated the print is one that is known for identifying both authentic and unauthentic work. This piece is a Dali, but much remains a mystery about its true origin.  He suggests that we research the print in the library to see what else is said about it. 

3.  The Braque is from a cancelled plate.  It was done by aqua print process.  He suggests we obtain a copy of the un-cancelled print and display them side by side as an educational lesson of what happens to prints at the end of their edition.  Catalogues should be able to reveal how many were made of this edition.

4 and 5. The 2 prints by Dan Swan. The artist was unknown by Dr. Riggs.  He suggests the works are aquatints etchings, and a good quality example of the process. More research required as to who he was. 

Dr. Riggs offered to come to our storage site to help identify any more treasures, if we need him.  

 

Action items for full commission to consider: All works should be cleaned and re-matted to preserve the integrity. A care and preservation instruction sheet was given to us. The works need to be researched by the committee. 

 

Future action items: 1. Clean and preserve prints. 2. Document them. 3. Research them.  

 

Next meeting scheduled: in one month

 

Submitted by: Colleen Black and Anita Wolfenden

